
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION  
445 TWELFTH STREET SW WASHINGTON 
DC  20554  

  

  
MEDIA BUREAU  ENGINEER: Dale Bickel  
AUDIO DIVISION  TELEPHONE:  (202) 418-2706  
APPLICATION STATUS:  (202) 418-2730  FACSIMILE:  (202) 418-1410  
HOME PAGE:  www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/  

Windy City Broadcasting, LLC 

c/o Mr. Aaron Shainis  

Shainis & Peltzman Chartered  

1850 M Street NW, Suite 240  

Washington, DC   20036  

  

E-MAIL:  dale.bickel@fcc.gov 

September 24, 2015  

          Re:  W280EM (FX), Chicago, IL  

            Windy City Broadcasting, LLC  

            Facility Identification Number: 140763  

            Special Temporary Authority  

          

Dear Mr. Shainis:  

  BESTA-20150917AAN   

  

This is in reference to your request filed September 17, 2015.   You request an extension of the 

June 1, 2015 special temporary authority (“STA”) to operate FM translator W280EM from a 

location atop the John Hancock building in Chicago.  This STA is filed as part of a settlement 

addressing interference issues relating to W280EM’s currently authorized site (see license 

application BLFT-20150120AIR).   

  

The request for STA extension IS HEREBY GRANTED.  Station W280EM may continue to 

operate with the following facilities:  

  

Geographic coordinates:    41° 53´ 56˝ N, 87° 37´ 23˝ W (NAD 1927)  

Channel        280D (103.9 MHz)  

Effective radiated power:   

Antenna height:  

0.015 kilowatt (H&V)       

  above ground:     355 meters  

  above mean sea level:   536 meters  

  above average terrain:   357 meters  

Antenna Structure Registration No.:  1009012    

  

  

W280EM shall use whatever means are necessary to protect workers and the public from 

radiofrequency exposure in excess of the Commission's exposure guidelines, in accordance with 

the John Hancock Building’s master RF plan.  See 47 CFR § 1.1310.   

 

 

 

 



  

This STA authority expires on December 24, 2015.  Extensions of this authority may be 

requested and granted if circumstances warrant.  This action implies no judgment on W280EM’s 

pending application BPFT-20150209ABD.     

  

 

  

              Sincerely,  

  

   
   

              Dale Bickel  

              Senior Engineer  

              Audio Division  

              Media Bureau  

  

 cc:  Aaron Shainis (via e-mail only)  

        Gregg Skall  (via e-mail only)   
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